Key Staff Statement
On enrolment  each child is allocated a key person from the room they will be in, this person is the main contact for the parents and child. However at kiddie Kastle  we believe it is important that all the room staff are ‘tuned in’ to every child’s  individual needs so we encourage the use of  key staff approach in all our rooms. We believe this approach helps the setting ensure all children’s needs are covered daily and encourages all staff to build a bond with all children & parents so on occasions when staffing change the children still see a familiar person, and everyone feel happy and secure .. Within each room we allocate  a member of the management team who oversees the daily running, but all staff have equal responsibility for the children’s routines and care.. All staff in rooms whether key staff or covering staff are encouraged to observer all children and to record on our electronic profile system. This minimises missed opportunities for assessing and planning.  Within the rooms we allocate each child key person who is responsible for overseeing and updating the child’s individual development profile and planning nest steps.  Each room has a record of the key people/ children arrangements. 
Within the setting we use an electronic record system called Capture Education. This allows staff to write and link observation within the Early Years Foundation Stage and a circle overview view is created to record age and stage in all areas. We have gained permission and at least one email from all parents which allows them to view their children’s profiles at home and to also send us observations and pictures of events and learning development that have happen whilst not at nursery. Each child’s profile is protected by a user name and password which the parents can set themselves.  
Within the nursery we encourage all the staff to build a relationship with all the children and parents which again helps to ensure everyone is happy.   The staff are on a weekly rota ensuring they all have chance to see parents at the start or end of a day. This also enables the parents to discuss comments, concerns or ideas if not with the key person with a member of room staff.

On enrolment at the nursery the child and parents are introduced to all the staff on duty. Time is then spent allowing for parents and staff to chat and discuss the child’s needs and development where possible the key worker will take the lead. On moving to another room the child will have plenty of trial visits from 10 minutes to a session, if for reassurance the child would like their key person to visit with them then this is arranged. On moving into another room a member of staff from each of the rooms will have a meeting to discuss the child’s development & needs, parents are informed of the trial session a and are welcome to have a meeting to discuss the hand over. 
This statement will be reviewed and updated annually or as when needed during this period by member of the management team..
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